WELLSBORO SHADE TREE COMMISSION
August 14, 2023
MINUTES
The meeting of the Wellshoro Shade Tree Commission was called to order by Scott Nichols in the
Council room of the Wellsboro Municipal Building at 8:30 am on the 14t of August 2023. The Pledge of

Allegiance was said by all present.

ROLL CALL: Members of the Shade Tree Commission present: Scott Nichals, Vicki Fox and Tim Morey.
Also present were Borough Manager Louis Rachiele and Water & Sewer Clerk Teresa Marshall.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

MINUTES FROM JUNE 12, 2023: Tim Morey approved the minutes as written and Vicki Fox 2™, So
carried.

FALL TREE PLANTING: Brian Kennedy e-mailed a planting plan for the location of 16 trees. There was a
recommendation for basswood in Woodland Park.

TREE WATERING: There has not been a lot of watering of trees due to the rain we have been having.

FALLEN TREE ON EAST AVENUE: There was a tree on East Ave that had broken off and was leaning over
the sidewalk. The Borough Crew cleaned it up.

RAIL TRAIL CONNECTION PLAN: The county is in charge of this project. They still need to submit plans
that will shade 50% of the hardscape once mature. We will follow our usual procedure for approval. It

was asked if anyone knew what stage the connector plan was.

Vicki Fox asked if a tree was taken down in front of the old Independent Bible Church on East Ave?
There were no permits issued.

PUBLIC COMMENT: None

ADIOURN: Vicki Fox made the motion to adjourn and Tim Morey 2™. Meeting was adjourned at 8:45
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The minutes were respectfully submitted by

Teresa Marshall \_




